Professional Development Minutes

October 25, 2005, 2:45 - 3:45 p.m.
Principal’s Conference Room

Committee Members: Charlie Dullea, Paul Molinelli, Kate Kodros, Susan Lee, Peter Devine, Grace Curcio, Ted Turkington, Lizette Dolan (for John Stiegeler), Sandy Schwarz (for Kevin Quattrin), Todd Bank (for Hillary McKinney)

Excused: Elizabeth Purcell, Carol Devincenzi

Guest Presenter: Paul Hanley

Paul thanked everyone for coming, reviewed the agenda, and opened with a prayer.

1.
FOL in-service debriefing

Kate thanked everyone for all the work that has been completed and that remains to be done. Peter complimented Kate and Rita for setting the context for the day, both large and “Ignatian.” He noted that it was very much like a ministry breakfast, and it helped provide some context for home group discussions later that morning. Susan added that it was the first time that she had presented to her all of the acronyms that get used around SI, so the entire chapel presentation was very helpful.

The general impression of the committee was that home groups accomplished a good deal in their respective sessions. Lizette pointed out that she felt better able to dialogue about our mission statement and course descriptions in view of the introductory presentation in the chapel. She added that using the handbook as springboard for home group discussion was helpful. Sandy added that their handbook hadn’t been updated in a long time. She also noted that the time devoted to discussion of mission and our ESLRs was invaluable. She also thought that spending more time working in home groups would’ve been more productive than proceeding to focus groups after lunch. 

There was some discussion about the relative value of meeting with focus groups at this time, with some groups finding it more helpful than others. Kate acknowledged this tension, but noted that it’s important to lay the logistical groundwork for the work that lies ahead. Kate asked everyone to start thinking about the March in-service now and to think about how we want to organize the day. For example, do we want to work in focus groups in the morning, then do handbook revision in the afternoon? Lastly, Paul asked whether we should be considering recommendations from either the previous WASC reports or action points from the previous WASC action plan. Kate said that this should be addressed by leadership teams, but not necessarily by everyone else.

2.
PD Funding Requests
Paul distributed a new request form and asked the committee to critique it and suggest changes or additions. He asked that members take the form to their departments, and that we use the forms from now on when making a professional development funding request.

The committee then discussed what kind of process should be in place when faculty or staff return from a workshop or conference that the school has funded. For example, should there be a rubric for what to do upon returning? Lizette noted that deciding to attend a conference or workshop is affected by what’s expected of faculty and staff upon return. She said that it’s also good to know what other people are doing. Everyone agreed that it would be nice to have a formalized way of sharing the knowledge we gain from these workshops.

Peter added that a funding request form provides at least some paper trail of evidence of our professional development activities. Susan said that sharing with the department is important but often neglected. If faculty and staff were required to share at the department level, it would be on the agenda. Charlie asked whether a department chair’s signature signifies her/his endorsement of the activity (yes). Kate added that the professional development form is in addition to, not in lieu of, the anticipated absence form.

There was more discussion about what kinds of activities require the use of this form and/or qualify for professional development assistance. Finally, in response to a question about how to make changes to the form, Paul asked that if anyone has suggestions, please tell him and he’ll make the changes. Todd recommended that the form be saved as a PDF document.

3.
NCLB Update
Paul gave a quick update on how we’re doing with our NCLB Title II funds. He said that so far, all seven requests have been approved by SFUSD, which is a very good sign. He reminded everyone that we still want to use this funding as soon as possible, in light of the administrative problems at the district and our risk of not being able to use the money if we apply too late. He is especially interested in targeting these funds for professional development that involves travel.

4.
Paul Hanley:  The Making of a Sabbatical

Paul began his presentation by distributing a handout entitled “Paul’s Excellent Adventure,” on which was described the process by which he came to and ultimately completed his sabbatical project. The handout also listed and summarized each of the nine videos that resulted from this extraordinary undertaking. After introductory comments about his journey to and through the sabbatical, Paul showed us a “making of” video that recapped his journeys and humorously described his “process.” He also showed one of the shorter videos, entitled “The Discernment of Spirits,” a film that challenges and guides students about how to make good choices. Paul completed his presentation by taking questions, and he concluded by adding that he would like to distribute these films as a gift to all Jesuit schools. He noted that it will take about $5,000 to make a sufficient number of professional copies. It was unanimously agreed that a funding source would be found for this purpose

Next Meeting: Tuesday, November 29th
